At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 14th day of March 2007


   ROLL CALL                  Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor





     George A. Woolsey, Councilman





     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 





     Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


ABSENT:

      Derek N. Benedict, Councilman 

ALSO PRESENT
      Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh





      James W. Osborne, Town Engineer





      Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk





      Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Debbie Smith, Deputy Town Clerk, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3. 
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Following items were added to the agenda:


5C.
Motorcycle Lease


11D.
Mount Airy Litigation
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the 
amount 
of $557,580.35, the motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—abstain; Councilman Benedict—absent; 
Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 1 absent; 1 abstain.


5.
POLICE:


A.
Purchase of Vehicle


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Chief of Police Charles 
Kehoe’s memo, dated March 12, 2007, to purchase one 2007 Chevrolet Tahoe 
4X4 from New York State Bid #PC62876. This vehicle will be a marked patrol 
vehicle. The dealer is Hoselton Chevrolet, with a total cost of $30,957.01. Funds 
for this purchase are included in account #3120-2 of the 2007 Police budget. The 
motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


B.
Purchase of Computer


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the use of the 
Computer Reserve Fund, not to exceed $2,000.00, to purchase a Dell laptop 
computer for the Police Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked Chief Kehoe who will use this 
computer. Chief Kehoe stated this is a piece of equipment that goes on the police 
car. It will read the cars coming towards the police car and give them 
information about that vehicle and the vehicle’s driver. Councilman Woolsey also 
inquired as to whether any of the laptop computers the department already has 
can be upgraded to use this program. Chief Kehoe stated the department’s laptops 
were too old.


Councilwoman Greene believes this program will be very beneficial to the Police
Department. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Chief of Police 
Charles Kehoe’s memo, dated March 12, 2007, to purchase a Dell laptop 
computer for the Police Department. The computer will be purchased from Dell 
under the State Contract and should not exceed $2,000.00. This money will be 
taken from the Computer Reserve Fund. The motion was seconded by 
Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 


C.
Motorcycle Lease (add on)


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Chief of Police 
Charles Kehoe’s memo, dated March 13, 2007, requesting to lease two new 2007 
Harley 
Davidson motorcycles, from New England Police Vehicle Leasing Corp. 
The lease agreement is from April 1, 2007 through March 31, 2008, at a cost of  
$8,200.00 per year. The funds for this purchase are included in account # 3120 of 
the 2007 Police Budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio stated the year of 2006 broke all records 
for deaths caused by motorcycles.

Supervisor Booth stated that our Police Department hasn’t had any accidents 
caused by motorcycles.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—no; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 1 no; 1 absent. 

6.
SEWER:


A.
Roseton Hills Sewer Corporation


Ross Winglovitz, P.E., of EP Engineering Properties, PC is requesting to amend  
the existing Roseton Hills Sewer Works Corporation project, Town of Newburgh 
file #4562-022, which services the Parr Valley Apartment Complex (Apple 
Valley 
Apartments) and Orchard Hills Development, both located on Route 9W 
in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York.  The Roseton Hills Sewer 
Corporation would like to build a new plant that would service both properties 
and abandon the old plant. In order to amend this Certificate of Corporation this 
Board would have to grant its approval.

Mr. Taylor stated the Orchard Hills Development, which has 264 units, has gone 
through an environmental impact statement process and has been preliminarily 
approved. Mr. Winglovitz, EP Engineering Properties PC, stated this project was 
started in 2002. It has been in front of the DEC, the Department of 
Health, the 
DOT, and has had a Public Hearing. They expect to finalize all the improvements 
within the next month.

Councilman Woolsey would like to take a field trip to see the site.


Councilman Piaquadio asked when the rates are established is any of the money 
put toward the maintenance for the sewer. 


Jim Osborne stated for the record he did mention that the Transportation Council 
would have to go before the Town Board several months ago and then have a 
work session with the Town’s consultants. Mr. Osborne asked Mr. Winglovitz, 
with respect to setting the rates, are you going to prepare a report that lays them 
out including any sinking fund allocation and maintenance costs? Mr. Winglovitz 
replied he would do all of that for the final report, but he doesn’t know if they are 
going to know the answers to those costs until the pilot operator stage. 


Mr. Osborne stated if the Board is going to vote on the rates, then he strongly 
recommends that they have an independent engineer review the rate structure that 
is proposed and make sure that it is sustainable.  


(see draft of the Petition for Municipal Consent to Extend and Confirm 
boundaries of Sewage Works Corporation Town of Newburgh, Orange County). 
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B. 
Elms Farm Outside User Agreement

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilwoman Greene: The Town Board of the Town of Newburgh hereby authorizes the grant of “outside sewer user status” to the Crossroads Sewer District and the execution  
of an outside sewer user agreement for the provision of sewer service to a maximum 54 single-family residential lots in the subdivision of property designated on the Town of Newburgh Tax Map as Sections 39, Block 1 Lot 12.44 and known as the Elms Farm Subdivision. The agreement shall be upon the standard terms and conditions, subject to the following modifications in the payment schedule for the outside user fee(s): $500 per single-family residential lot shall be paid to the Town upon execution of the agreement; $500 per single-family residential lot shall be paid prior to final subdivision approval by the Planning Board (signing of the subdivision plan by the Planning Board Chairman); and the balance of $4,000 per single-family residential lot, inclusive of a $500 per lot fee for the benefit of the Gidney Sewer District, shall be paid prior to the issuance of each building permit. The standard terms and conditions provide that one lot shall be deducted from the calculation of the fee, meaning in this instance that the fee shall be calculated using 53 lots as the multiplier. In accordance with previous determinations, the Board’s offer of outside user status shall expire three (3) years from the date of this approval, by which time an executed agreement, the necessary recording documents and the first installment of the outside user fee, plus any additional fees and charges, must be delivered to the Town by the applicant. In the event the applicant fails to deliver the same within that time frame, this approval shall be deemed null and void. The agreement, documents and installments must, in any event, be delivered prior to final subdivision approval.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—no; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 1 no; 1 absent.
7.
DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSE


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo submitted 
by Charlene Black, Administrative Assistant Aide, dated March 8, 2007, to award 
the quote submitted by Auto Driving Club of Orange & Dutchess, at a rate of 
$27.00 per person, for the mandatory class all employees driving a town vehicle 
must take every three years. Certificates are available with a fee of $10.00 each, 
which the employee is responsible to pay. The classes will be held in April of 
2007. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—abstain; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.


8.
WATER SUPPLY: Laboratory Services Bid


DISCUSSION: The Board members wanted to review all the Bids and reschedule


this item for Monday April 19, 2007.
9.
 ENGINEERING: 


A.
Neversink Drive Sanitary Sewer: Award of Contract


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the recommendation
submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, in his memo dated March 9, 2007, 
to award the contract to the lowest bidder, Whispering Pines Development Corp., 
50 Mertes Lane, Vails Gate, New York 12584, in the amount of $104,890.50. The 
motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Osborne stated the bids from the three lowest bidders were 
forwarded to Stearns & Wheler for their review. Based on their review, they have 
recommended award to the low bidder, Whispering Pines Development Corp., 
Vails Gate, New York.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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B.
Colden Park TV Inspection:  Acceptance of Proposal


James Osborne, Town Engineer, stated this proposal was forwarded to the Board 
previously. He is presenting it to the Board for further action now that the 20 day 
permissive referendum period has ended. The Bond authorization is official and 
Mr. Osborne would like to take the first step and have the TV inspection done. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Stearns & Wheler  
proposal to perform engineering services associated with completing TV 
inspection of all sewers in the Colden Park Sewer District which have not yet 
been inspected under previous contracts. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

C.
BCM Filiberti (Orchard Ridge Subdivision)


Performance Security Reduction


James Osborne, Town Engineer, submitted a memorandum dated March 12, 2007, 
recommending a reduction in the construction cost estimate for the BCM Filiberti  
(Orchard Ridge) project. The developer originally requested a reduction in the 
amount of $907,402, or 91.5 percent. Based on input from Todd Depew, Deputy 
Highway Superintendent and Bill Puchalski, Water Department Superintendent, 
along with the Town’s past experience with completing the punch list and 
dedication process, Mr. Osborne is recommending a reduction of $659,727, or 67 
percent. The remaining amount of the performance security would be $331,525.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request to reduce 
the Performance Security by $659,727 or 67 percent, with a remaining amount of 
$331,525. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey stated, as he understood it, in the past there 
have been problems with this project and asked Mr. Osborne if he could enlighten 
the Board. Mr. Osborne stated there were some erosion problems when they first 
started and complaints about the blasting. At this point Todd DePew, Deputy 
Highway Superintendent, said the roads are holding up very well. He has 
concerns about the condition of the curbing and Mr. Osborne has kept a 
significant amount of the performance security to cover repairs to the curbing, if 
needed. He has also kept money for the valve boxes and hydrants for any 
potential problems. Mr. Osborne feels the Town is well covered.


Mr. Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated one of the issues
that developed arose 
from the County Department 
Health’s requirements with respect to the treatment 
of the soil, due to the fact that orchard soil contains pesticides. That is an issue the 
Planning Board has raised with Supervisor Booth with respect to eventually 
addressing the County Health Department because it does result in a significantly 
greater disturbance than would be normally undertaken with a residential project.


Mr. Osborne stated that this is a problem that the Town will also have to face with 
future development of apple orchards. Orchard Ridge has had a series of soil 
mixing and removal to deal with. Given that there were still problems that were 
brought up by the developer trying to do too much at once and not going back to 
reseeding at the proper times, Mr. Osborne feels this will be a problem wherever 
this situation occurs because you have to mix all of the dirt on the site. The 
developer is going to want to do this as quickly as possible therefore measures 
have to be taken to make sure he goes back to restore what has been disturbed. 
Mr. Osborne stated to help address this problem the Town now has a soil and 
erosion control inspection in the fee schedule. This will go a long way towards
addressing the problem. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

D.
Old Town Hall Phone System:  Bid Schedule


James Osborne, Town Engineer, submitted a memorandum, dated March 12, 
2007, stating: included in the bond authorization for the renovations to Old Town 
Hall was a new phone system. This new phone system has been designed to be an 
extension of the new phone system in Town Hall, not only bringing up-to-date 
features like voice mail to Old Town Hall, but also allowing intercom calling 
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between the two buildings. This will eliminate the need to make a toll call to 
communicate with Code Compliance, Planning Board or Zoning Board. 


Based on the need to have the phone system installed before personnel moves 
back to Old Town Hall, Mr. Osborne is requesting approval for advertising a bid 
schedule:

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the bid schedule for the 
new phone system to be installed at Old Town Hall as follows:


Advertise for Bids:


March 20, 2007 in the Sentinel






March 21, 2007 in the Mid Hudson Times

Open Bids:



March 29, 2007


Award Contract:


April 2, 2007


Complete Installation:


May 7, 2007


The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


E.
Old Town Hall High Density Shelving:  Bid Schedule


James Osborne, Town Engineer, submitted a memorandum, dated March 12, 
2007, stating: included in Code Compliance’s 2007 budget was a line item cost 
for the installation of high density shelving. The units proposed are from the same 
supplier as those in the Town Clerk’s office. Because of the potential weight, it is 
proposed to install these units downstairs at Old Town Hall.
The installation of the 
high density shelving should be done prior to moving the Code Compliance 
personnel back into Old Town Hall. Mr. Osborne is requesting approval for 
advertising a bid schedule:



MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the bid schedule for the 
high density shelving to be installed at Old Town Hall as follows:


Advertise for Bids:


March 20, 2007 in the Sentinel






March 21, 2007 in the Mid Hudson Times

Open Bids:



March 29, 2007


Award Contract:


April 2, 2007


Complete Installation:


May 7, 2007


The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


DISCUSSION: Mr. Osborne stated originally the high density shelving was going 
to go upstairs, but because the floor for this shelving must be level along with the 
weight 
of the high density shelving it was decided it would be both cost effective 
and easier to level the floor in the basement.


Supervisor Booth stated by using the high density shelving the Town will be able 
to eliminate filing cabinets, which will create more space. 


Councilwoman Greene requested to review the plans at the work session of the 
28th. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

10.
RECREATION:


A.
2007 Projects for Chadwick Lake Improvement Capital Account


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following 2007 
Chadwick Lake Improvement projects which will be paid from the Capital 
Account not to exceed $3000.00:

1. gate for bridge on lower entrance


2. renovated bathrooms


3. pour floor in existing Small Pavilion


4. fertilizer/grass seed


5. trees/shrubs for entrance


6. storage shed (for Camp Chadwick & sports equipment) 
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The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & 
Conservation, stated it is difficult to stay under $3,000.00 for material. He is able 
to have a lot of the labor needed for a project donated, but the Town still has to 
supply the materials. It is very difficult to estimate the exact amount of a project’s 
material. If a project goes out to bid you need an exact amount. Last year 
Recreation saved $300,000.00 to $400,000.00 building the park with donated 
labor.   

Councilwoman Greene stated the state requires anything over $10,000.00 to go 
out to bid and the Town requires anything over $3,000.00 to go out to bid.

Andrew Zarutskie inquired as to whether any of these materials are on state 
bid list.


Supervisor Booth suggested using the state bid list for materials used on the large 
projects.


Mr. Petrillo is going to look into the state bid list.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

B.
Storage Shed Purchase


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo dated March  
5, 2007, from Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & 
Conservation, to purchase a storage shed for Chadwick Lake Park from 
Yonnone’s Auto Repair, Inc. in the amount of $4,320.00. 

DISCUSSION: Yonnone’s Auto Repair submitted the lowest quote. The shed will 
be placed near the bathrooms below the hockey rink and will be used for hockey, 
basketball and Camp Chadwick equipment. It will also have room for two 
vending machines, which will be secured after hours. The motion was seconded 
by Councilman Piaquadio.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

C.
Sports Bleachers Purchase


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the memo dated March 
8, 2007 from Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & 
Conservation, to purchase the bleachers from Miracle Recreation Equipment Co., 
Jeanne McMahon Ltd., Poughkeepsie, N.Y., in the amount of $6,034.92. Miracle 
Recreation Equipment Co. submitted the lowest quote. The motion was seconded 
by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

D.
Fireworks Bid Request


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth requested a time frame of 30 to 40 minutes for 
the fireworks display. He stated July 4 Ever’s bid for last year was significantly 
lower than the bid for 2005. 

Councilwoman Greene stated last year was the best fireworks the Town has ever 
had and July 4 Ever was very pleased to do the 4th of July fireworks for their 
hometown.

Councilman Woolsey stated he was very pleased with the firework display last 
year.


Councilman Piaquadio inquired as to whether July 4 Ever provided the Town with 
more fireworks than was required in the bid. Mr. Petrillo replied they did.

Robert Petrillo stated he was going to call July 4 Ever and ask for a list of the 
fireworks used for last year.


E.
Request to Hire Part Time Chauffer
At Councilman Woolsey’s request, this item was deferred to executive session.
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11. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey at 8:46 P.M. to go into executive 
session, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, reiterated the items that would be discussed 
in executive session:


A.
Police Personnel


B.
Code Personnel


C.
Property Acquisition


D.
Mount Airy Litigation (add on)

E. 
Request to Hire Part a Time Chauffer (deferred from Recreation Department portion of meeting)

MOTION was made by  Councilman Woolsey at 10:14 P.M. to come out of executive session, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


Supervisor Booth stated that no action was taken during the executive session.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn at 10:15 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 10:15 P.M.

                                                      Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

